BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 8TH OCTOBER 2009.
RESIDENTS AND POLICE FORUM  There was no Police or Village attendance. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST The Chairman declared a personal interest in Planning 1(g).

APOLOGIES. None.  
6257   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON SEPTEMBER 10TH  These were approved. 
6258   MATTERS ARISING 
1. Hetchell Woods .Cllr Bradford reported that Bardsey’s area of responsibility had been relatively quiet, apart from a fire in one corner but the Pompecali section (the responsibility of Scarcroft PC) was in a very bad state, with lots of broken glass scattered about. A group of 6 youths had been encountered camping overnight from Saturday to Sunday recently and Inspector Griffiths had been informed. Sadly, the remaining sign in the woods mentioning prohibited activities had been torn up. The Chairman offered to speak to Paul Thompson, Chairman of Scarcroft Parish Council about conditions in the woods.(Action ED)
2. Youth Club. Cllr Bradford reported that the Youth Leader preferred to use the Village Hall facilities rather than returning to the Sports Club for the time being. A bill for payment of rent to the Village Hall had been received. There would now be £120 remaining in the grant money. 
3. Maintenance of steps on ginnel off A58. The Clerk was still trying to ascertain responsibility for this ginnel. Rights of Way, Highways and NE Homes have all denied responsibility. She was asked to check with British Gas and British Telecom. (Action JG)
4.West Well .The Chairman had circulated detailed plans and quotations prior to the meeting. He had received 2 quotations. Barry Yates had quoted £6,850 and M.A.N. Developments £6,400 + VAT .BPC had allocated £3,000 in its budget of 2008-09 to this work and the Chairman was hoping to obtain a grant from LCC Well Being Environment Fund for a further £3,000, but would have to wait until January for confirmation.   He was asked by Cllrs to obtain a further quotation from Mr Stott who had volunteered to do the work. (Action ED) 
5. Parish Paths Partnership. This was still under consideration. 
6.Registration of Parkfield , Playground and Sports Club land. The Clerk had signed papers at Hartlaw confirming that the original deed to a portion of land off Keswick Lane (the bottom part of the former railway) was lost  and that, to the best of her knowledge, the land was not owned by anyone else. She had received a further letter from Hartlaw explaining that the Land Registry required proof of her identity and that of the Parish Council. She was required to complete part of a Land Registry form and supply a passport type photograph to be verified by one of Hartlaw’s solicitors. (Action JG)
7. Highways Update. The Council had been sent the list of works to be carried out under Highway Maintenance 2010/11. Mill Lane, from the A58 to Milner Lane was the only road in Bardsey included. Holme Farm Lane was listed for work in 2011/12. It had been confirmed that new larger speed restriction signs had been approved for Keswick Lane and an extra 30mph sign was to be placed on the street light down the hill from the A58. Work on both the footpath near the telephone box and drainage on Church Lane were still awaited. Pothole repairs had been carried out in the Milner Lane/Holme Farm Lane area, but the real problem of the break up of the road surface had not been addressed. 
8. Proposal from Cllr Gittins that all proposals for Parish Council expenditure exceeding £1000 should be supported by written financial reports and other information that detail items of expenditure, other potential sources for funding and justification for the Parish Council’s commitment. This was seconded by Cllr Hoyland and approved unanimously.   
9. Bardsey Community Forum Cllr Gittins enlarged on his suggestion at the last meeting for the setting up of a forum – a regular public meeting with Parish Council support and attendance to discuss matters of interest to the village that will complement other communication channels. Cllrs discussed details and approved in principle of the proposal. The Chairman volunteered to chair the first one on Hetchell Woods and Pompecali. Other suggestions could be circulated before the next meeting. 
10.Tree Encroachment on Wood Lane. Steve Parry of Highways had written that there were many other rural roads in a worse condition and he felt Wood Lane would be low priority. In spite of this, considerable work had been carried out to cut back overgrown vegetation at the roadside. 
6259   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field-Cllr Wright reported that the bark was to be laid at the end of October. Vandalism to the fencing had occurred but had been repaired by Cllr Overfield. A youth had been observed digging a bicycle track but had agreed after some discussion with Cllrs to replace the displaced earth. He and other youths in the 12-17 year age group had expressed their frustration at not having any special outdoor facilities . Council discussed options but were hampered by the Environment Agency prohibition on all permanent structures on Park Field. It was agreed to approach the play providers and ask for ideas and to consider 5 a side goal posts and youth shelters. (Action JG/JB)  
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground- Resolution that BPC should pay for new fencing if no Well Being grant is made available. This had been proposed at the September meeting by Cllr Bradford and deferred for further discussion and provision of a full financial report. The Clerk had supplied ½ yearly accounts showing all monies already earmarked for particular projects, an estimate of likely expenditure by BPC up to April 1st 2010, and a summary of the background to the need for new fencing and reasons for its implementation at the end of October. A decision concerning the Well Being grant had been deferred at the September meeting for further consideration on October 26. The application for a grant of £35,000 from Grantscape had been unsuccessful. Cllr Bradford repeated his proposal, which was seconded by Cllr Wright and approved unanimously.                                                                                                      There had been a very good attendance of people of all ages at the Open Day, when villagers had submitted  comments on the 3 schemes proposed. The Working Party, in consultation with Martin Wright , Playground Supervisor for LCC, had analysed the results. Wicksteed  had received the least support and it was proposed, and agreed by Council, that their scheme should be rejected. Changes based on village opinion had been suggested to SMP and Record, and their revisions were awaited. A proposal from older children for the inclusion of zip wire had been rejected on advice from Martin Wright on grounds of cost effectiveness. It was agreed to ask Record and SMP whether any use/money could be made from the old equipment when new came to be installed.  
4. Web Site. There was nothing to report.
5. Flooding Problems – Report from Joe Smallman. This comprehensive response had been circulated to Cllrs between meetings. It was agreed to discuss details at the next meeting. 
6. Ascot Path and continuation to Congreves. Work on the Ascot path had commenced. It was agreed that the Chairman’s letter to Bramham Estate should simply request the continuation of the permissive right of way already approved by the previous agent. (Action ES)
7. Proposals for Bardsey Fest 2010 and Kisdorf Connection. Cllr Gittins reported on the 2 meetings held on October 5th. Both had been very badly attended but some progress had been made. It had been agreed that the theme for next year’s Fest should be “Best of Yorkshire” and it was hoped to involve members of all village organisations and to provide them indirectly with a means of advertising themselves. The dates are to be July 31 – August 2nd 2010 (subject to absence of possible clash with World Football event ).
It had been agreed that the best way to keep the twinning alive was through the young people, and attempts would be made to develop youth contacts .Three young people from Kisdorf wish to visit Bardsey and Cllr Gittins is to visit Bardsey School in this connection. 
8. Update on Village Hall Re-Development Cllr Bradford reported that members of the committee had met the architect who had drawn up preliminary plans for the Hall and would  incorporate further suggestions. TheVHC would then look into costs. 
6260   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/09/03561 – Bardsey Sports Club – Replacement single storey clubhouse with detached garage. No objection.  
(b) P/09/03093- Blackmoor Farm, Tarn Lane – 4 Bed House and demolition of Existing Farmhouse (Amendment to previous approval 08/06072).No objection. 
(c) P/09/03774 – Blackmoor Farm, Tarn Lane – Change of use including ext. of existing workshop to 4 Bed. House,(Amendment to app. 09/01812).No objection.
(d) P/09/03632 – Southdene, 23 Church Lane – Exts.(No objection) 

(e) P/09/03752 – 20 Wayside Mount – Exts.-( No objection) 

(f) P/09/03865 – 2 Meadow Close – Exts.-( Objection)
(g) P/09/03976 – Spear Fir – Demolition of Offices and Erection of 2 Four Bed. Semis  & 1 Four Bed Det.  ( Decision deferred for  further study). The Chairman had complained to LCC about the late appearance of the site notice.(Action Planning Committee).  All proposals from the Planning Committee were approved by PC. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/09/00039- Bhadal – Old Station, Keswick Lane – Retro. App. for raised deck to rear. 
(b) P/09/03368 – Park Lane Homes – Erection of two 4 Bed. Houses- The Paddock, Woodlands Farm, Syke Lane.

6261   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Knighton Tools – New Litter Pickers.                                     £128.23
(b) Associated Waste Management – Bin Emptying (Retro)           50.09
(c)Clerk’s Salary                                                                         1,530.75
(d)Cllr Flockton – Reimbursement – Catering 19/9/09                    14.06

(e) Youth Club Rent ( N.B. Mice grant of £500 received)              380.00
(f) Mazars – Completion of Audit                                                   327.75                                       It was agreed to pay the bills listed above.  

2. New proposals for Clerks’ Salaries as from April 2009 according to White Rose recommendations .The Clerk had circulated details of the proposed 1% rise prior to the meeting. It was proposed the Chairman, seconded Cllr Bradford, and agreed unanimously that this should be implemented. 
3. Approval of BPC Accounts by External Auditors These had been approved without reservation.  

4. Budget proposals for 2010-2011 and Finance Meeting The Clerk asked for suggestions for items for inclusion in the budget for the coming year and reminded Cllrs that the next meeting would commence at 7pm to allow time for agreeing the budget and setting the Precept. (N.B. 7-7.30 pm  Finance meeting).
6262   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1.Hedge planted by Council on A58 . Cllrs Flockton and Overfield are liaising about purchasing a few extra hawthorns to fill the gap. Mark Hullah will be asked to do the planting. (Action LF/NO)  
2. Rural Action Yorkshire – AGM and Nominations for Trustees. The AGM is to be held on Saturday November 21st. The number of Trustees is to be reduced from 20 to 12. Nominations are invited . It was agreed to support the nomination of Cllr Janet Thornton of East Keswick if she wishes to continue in this role. (Action JG)
3. Questionnaire from BSC  A proposed Sports Club questionnaire,  seeking residents’ views on future club activities, had been circulated to Cllrs by Cllr Overfield . Cllrs expressed their approval. 
4. Scrutiny Board Meeting – Thursday October 22 – 10am – Civic Hall The meeting of the Scrutiny Board Working Party is to discuss new Grounds Maintenance proposals to come into effect from 2011. One representative from each Parish Council is invited to attend. If unable to send anyone, a council can submit written comments.  
5.WYPA – Face the People Partnership Events in Leeds Area. These are to take place in 3 locations in the Leeds area  in October/November concerning Police priorities. 2 are daytime events with lunch included and 1 in the evening with buffet included.  
6.Letter from BT asking PC to consider adopting red Telephone Kiosk on Church Lane.  The details of this proposal are to be circulated between meetings and a decision taken in November. 
6263   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1. Damaged Flower Tub near Post Box on Congreves  Cllr Bradford is to look at the possibility of repair. (Action JB)

Signed:                                   Date:                              BPC Oct. 09 Mins. 
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